Carderock Springs Citizens’ Association

Board of Directors Meeting – Monday, September 10, 2007
CSCA Board members gathered at the clubhouse at 7:00 PM. In attendance were President Malcolm Stevenson, First Vice President Phil Rider, Second Vice President Tom Hilton, Treasurer Christine Uzzell, and Members At Large Noelle Lewis and Sandy Dembski.  Secretary, Sunny Pitcher was not available. Teresa Kellerman, Gretchen Riddle, Bryan Thomas Hoffman, Henri Beenhakker, Sylvia Edlestein, Iraj Mahdavi, Tiba Parsa, Jorge and Eneida Somarriba, Charles Schott, Curt Hastings and Doug Soe-Lin were also in attendance. Malcolm Stevenson called the meeting to order at 7:12 PM.

MINUTES: July minutes approved.

TREASURERS REPORT: September Treasurer report approved.  A community member requested if the board would consider posting the treasurer report on the web.  The board agreed to start posting the treasurer report on the web.
DESIGN GUIDELINES: For approximately one hour, there where several discussions between the community and the board on the design guidelines.  Discussions evolved around on the purpose, value and adoption of the design guidelines.   

The board explained that a mailing to each Bennett-build home containing the design guidelines and a ballot would occur later this year.   Each household would have one vote and would have at least a month to return the ballot.   A majority of the votes received from the community would determine if the design guidelines will be adopted or rejected.   One community member mentioned that he might be out of the country later in the year.  The board responded that there will be an announcement on the website once the ballots have been mailed and who to contact if you did not receive a ballot.

Resignation -- Malcolm Stevenson has resigned from the board.  The board agreed that either Christine Uzzell or Sandy Dembski would become the acting president.   

LITIGATION: Nothing new to report. 
October Meeting - The board started to discuss possible agenda items for the October meeting to include the following:

· an update on the litigation, 

· design guidelines and 

· National Register of Historic Places
Trees  - Did not have time to discuss and agreed to move to the November meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM
